## **FLAGG PARISH COUNCIL**

Clerk: Lesley Brown. Holly Cottage, Well Street Brassington, DE4 4HJ

Email: clerk.flaggparishcouncil@gmail.

Unapproved Minutes of the meeting of Flagg Parish Council, held in the Village Hall on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> July 2025.

Present: Cllr Morgan (Chair), Cllr Mycock (Vice Chair), Cllr Westwood.

Lesley Brown (Clerk). 5 members of the public.

07/25/1	Apologies for Absence		
	Received from Cllrs Capper & Harris.		
07/25/2	Declaration of Interests		
	None		
07/25/3	Public Speaking		
	No comments		
07/25/4	Approval and Ratification of the Minutes of the previous meeting		
	Minutes of the Annual and Ordinary meetings held on 12 <sup>th</sup> May 2025 were approved.		
	Proposer Cllr Mycock, seconder Cllr Westwood.		
07/25/5	Finance & Administration		
	a) Current Financial Situation		
	The balance in Nat West Bank as at 10 <sup>th</sup> July 2025 was £4,064.36, including reserved		
	funds of £302.50.		
	Payment approved and made 13th June 2025	£226.80	
	Medtree (1 <sup>st</sup> Responder Barrel Bags)	1,220.00	
	h) Approval of Poymente Due		
	b) Approval of Payments Due The following payments were approved .		
	Clerk Salary May	£102.90	
	Clerk Salary May  Clerk Salary June	£ 94.57	
	Clerk Expense (Paper/postage)	£ 9.45	
	HMRC 1st Quarter	£ 64.45	
	TOTAL	£271.52	
	101712	2211102	
	c) Approval & Adoption of Grievance & Disciplinary Policy		
	Councillors had received copies. The document was approved and adopted.		
07/25/6	Planning		
	a) APP/M9496/D/25/3367411 The Old Barn, Main Road, Flagg. This is ongoing and no		
	further comment is required from FPC.		
	b) APP/M9496W/24/3355186 The Plough Inn, Flagg. Agreed		
07/25/7	Clerk's Report & Correspondence		
	Information document regarding changes to councils in Derbyshire was forwarded to		
	councillors. Cllr Morgan said he would look at the on-line questionnaire and report by email.		
	Register of Pecuniary Interests Forms have been submitted by Cllrs Morgan, Mycock &		
	Westwood. The Clerk will check that Cllrs Harris & Capper have also done this.		
	The Clerk reported that, after some delay, she had managed to make contact with DDDC		
	regarding the supply of a litter/dog waste bin, to be situated near the 2 memorial benches		
	on Main Road. The survey, apparently being carried out to discover the amount the current		
	Belly Bin is used, has been extended for 6 months and the Clerk was told that DDDC could		
	not just supply waste bins on request. Complaints about litter and dog waste have to be		
	reported on DDDC website for this to be cons	iuereu.	

	It was therefore agreed that FPC should purchase a bin which Stephen Trowbridge offered	
	to empty as necessary. Cllr Westwood agreed to send a link to the Clerk to order the bin.	
07/25/8	<ul> <li>Parish Matters &amp; Maintenance</li> <li>a) First Responder's Report</li> <li>Stephen Trowbridge thanked FPC for the purchase of 3 Barrel Bags for use by the First</li> </ul>	
	Responders. The group has been active since 1st February and 26 call outs have been	
	received and it is planned to expand to 5 members in order to cover the large area from	
	5pm-11pm on weekdays and 11am-11pm at weekends.	
	b) Housing Needs Survey	
	As agreed at the last FPC meeting, when Niki Wells attended to give information about the ongoing Housing Needs Survey, councillors walked around the village and identified 2	
	possible housing sites. The Clerk was asked to contact the Housing Enabling &	
	Development Officer with this information. Cllr Morgan will forward details if requested.	
	Date of next meeting	
	This was arranged for Monday September 15th 2025 starting at 6.30pm in the Village Ha	